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                        31st DECEMBER 2012
REASSURING NEW YEAR 2013

The year 2012 which had different thesis about its metaphysical significance is coming to an end, nullifying the belief that something pretty big would happen particularly on 21st December 2012.  Let us say good bye to 2012 and welcome the New Year 2013.


On the eve of New Year’s Day, we wish all our members, officer brethren and their families a creative, rejuvenating and reassuring New Year.


When we look back, there are moments of joy and signs of harmony; causes of hostility and traces of tragedy.  While we cannot go to the past and change the bad beginning, we can certainly make a good start and create a successful end in the coming year.  Let us sketch our future and stretch our wings.  Ours is a very long journey.


In our Bank more than 10000 candidates have been recruited in clerical cadre, out of which about 1160 are allotted to Chennai Circle.  We extend a warm welcome to all those who join the workforce of State Bank of India.  They are joining our Bank while we await the commencement of X Bipartite Wage Negotiation.  We are optimistic that we would be able to achieve attractive scale of pay without much ado.


On the eve of International Human Rights Day i.e. 10.12.2012, the International Labour Organisation (ILO) released the New Global Wage Report.  Wages are declining across the world because of the financial market deregulation, slackening of labour institutions and collective bargaining.  Unemployment, economic insecurity and income inequality have reached intolerable levels.  Let us resolve to stand up to the policies which are harmful and dangerous to the working class, armed with our collective strength.


Attacks on trade union rights continue in one form or other.  The incident at Maruti Udyog on 29th July and the firing on the tea workers on 27th December who gathered in front of the house of the plantation owner as part of an ongoing labour dispute in the State of Assam are the examples to the intolerance of the Management and their provocative actions which led to violent reaction.


The brutal gang-rape of the 23 years old physiotherapy student on 16th December in New Delhi shocked the whole world and caused sacrilege to our Nation which named all the rivers after women and worship them.  It is disheartening to note that crimes against women are increasing.  The situation calls for a stringent action from the Government which will serve as a deterrent to perpetration of such heinous crimes.


Despite stiff resistance by Bankmen in the form of strike action and other concerted agitation programmes, the Banking Regulations Amendment Bill was passed in the Parliament.  The Politicians of our country who are known for playing up the ‘fear of foreign hand’ have ignored the voice of the people against the foreign direct investment.  Greater challenges are awaiting us in the pretext of competition.
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Comrades! Solidarity is the cornerstone of trade unionism.  Let us re-dedicate ourselves to work for our Institution with the loyalty to the principles of trade union.  We once again wish all our Comrades revolutionary greetings for a happy and prosperous New Year.
       (C.M.BASKARAN)
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